
COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT

Legislation Text

To: Board of Supervisors

From: County Administrative Office

Agenda Section: Consent

SUBJECT:
Reappointments to the Humboldt County Workforce Development Board (HCWDB)

RECOMMENDATION(S):
That the Board of Supervisors:

1. Reappoint current members Dan Heinen, Michael Hetticher, Jeff Hunerlach, Dean Kerstetter,
Kari Love, Libby Maynard, Dena McCullough, and Pru Ratliff to the HCWDB for two-year
terms effective July 1, 2019, pursuant to the HCWDB.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Economic Development Fund

DISCUSSION:
The HCWDB is a commission appointed by the Board of Supervisors and is required by the Workforce
Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) to oversee said funds and the workforce system in Humboldt
County (the Local Workforce Development Area).  The mission of the HCWDB is to bring together
resources to meet employer and employee needs and advance the prosperity of local communities.
WIOA requires certain public agencies and labor unions to be appointed as members of the HCWDB.
HCWDB membership must be balanced with an equal number, plus one, of private sector members, as
WIOA regulations require that at least 51 percent of the HCWDB membership is composed of the
private sector.

Members up for reappointment who wish to continue to serve on the HCWDB include:

· Dan Heinen - Business Representative - Express Employment Professionals

· Michael Hetticher - Labor Union Representative - Postal Workers’ Union Local 1056

· Jeff Hunerlach - Labor Union Representative - Operating Engineers Local #3

· Dean Kerstetter - Business Representative - Humboldt Redwood Company

· Kari Love - CBO Representative - Redwood Community Action Agency

· Libby Maynard - Business Representative - Ink People Center for the Arts

· Dena McCullough - Business Representative - McCullough Construction
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· Pru Ratliff - Education Representative - College of the Redwoods

The above members terms expire on June 20, 2019, and all were recommended for reappointment at
the May 9, 2019 HCWDB Executive Committee meeting.  The proposed reappointments are in
accordance with the HCWDB bylaws.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
The requested action has no financial impact.

STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK:
This action supports your Board’s Strategic Framework by supporting business, workforce
development and creation of private-sector jobs .

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
None.

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:
Your Board may choose not to reappoint these individuals and instead direct the HCWDB to conduct
an additional search for applicant.  This alternative is not recommended as all individuals have
contributed in positive ways to the HCWDB.

ATTACHMENTS:
None.

PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL:
Board Order No.: C-5
Meeting of: May 15, 2018
File No.: N/A
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